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September 22, 2006

Alderman Kevin J. Murphy:
10h Aldermanic District

City of Milwaukee

City Hall, Rm. 205

200 E. Wells Street
Milwaukee, W} 53202-3570

RE: Housing Trust Fund

Dear Mr. Murphy:

This letter is to request your support in approving the
recommendations of the Housing Trust Fund Task Force at the
upcoming Zoning and Neighborhood Development Commitiee
meeting, September 25, 2006, as well as at the Common council
meeting on September 26, 2006. Due to prior commitments, | am
unable to attend the meetings, but | wanted to forward my suppoft, on
behalf of our organization, on this critical issue for our Milwaukee
families.

Although the issue of affordable housing for many Milwaukee families
is not a new issue, it has now become a critical issue, especially for
those of us community organizations that serve the families that are in
need of stable and affordable housing. Cur programs serve young
mothers and fathers with young children, who are exhibiting high risk
factors or potential child abuse/neglect concermns. A common factor
we see in many individual and family circumstances is the lack of
safe, stable and affordabie housing. This problem exacerbates the
risk factors for potential abuse or neglect of young children, as
parents have to choose sach month whether to allocate their tight
income to paying the monthly housing costs or paying for other
essentials for their families. Many live in unsafe and unhealthy
environments due to poor housing conditions.

In addition, the recent publicity of the mentaily ill not having safe,
decent housing brings to the forefront the crisis facing many other
individuals and tamilies that have iong been ignored or forgotten by
policy makers and the housing/banking industry.

Establishing an adequatsly funded Housing Trust Fund would be a
iogical and thoughtful investment for the City of Milwaukee, by
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creating financial incentives to homeowners that are struggling and
improving the rental stock in the area.

As an organization that receives and implements federal grants that
come with matching funds requirements, | am well aware of the risks
and challenges of the required matching funds that the federal
housing grants would pose for the City of Milwaukee. However, the
concept of the Housing Trust Fund would provide incentives for the
banking and housing indusiry tc come to the table to help in the
solution, and through effective marketing and public relations, the City
could attract private foundations as well to the table. An appeal to the
common sense of these other players could be that safe homes are
necessary for safe families, which make for safe neighborhoods,
which in turn, has positive economic impacts for the ¢ity and
businesses.

As has been stated by the Mayor and our County Executive, this will
require a shared effort by both municipal units, but will also require the
partnership of the housing and banking industry, as the overall impact
of poor, unsafe or unaffordable housing goes beyond the city limits.

Please support the Housing Trust Fund Task Force
recommendations, for the sake of our families and our communities.
Thank you.

Sincerely,

s —
L oz Ay T

A Castro,\ Executive Director

{414) 449-2868
a.castro@rmcfs.org



